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Baddow Hall Infant School Newsletter 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Children in reception have had their first full week at school. They are 

now more familiar with the school environment and are confident in 

getting the resources they need in the classroom. The children have 

been discussing different feelings and thinking about what makes 

them feel happy.  

Please remember to have a look at Tapestry, where teachers will be  

adding wow moments to your child’s portfolio. Parents are also invited to upload  

photographs of their child’s achievements to share with school.  

 

In year 1, children have been using the familiar story of ‘We’re going on 

a bear hunt’, by Michael Rosen as their stimulus for writing. The  

children have written their own descriptive sentences. The children 

have also been on their own bear hunt, retelling the story. 

 

Year 2 have been learning about where they live and the associated 

vocabulary, such as village, city, county, country and continent.  

Children are very inquisitive about where they live. We would  

encourage parents to support children with local geography and as 

you are out and about talk about the area. 

 

As the weather is currently somewhat unpredictable, please ensure your child has a 

raincoat in school, with their name on it. 

Have a great weekend. 

Best Wishes, 

Lesley Schlanker 

Headteacher 

IMPORTANT: Primary and Junior school places for September 2024                                            
From Monday 6th November 2023 you can apply online for your child’s   primary 
(reception) or junior (year 3) school place.                                                                                     
Read about the primary (Reception) or junior (year 3) school place application     
process.                                                                                                                    
Applications received after the Monday 15th January 2024 are considered late and 
will reduce your chance of being offered a place at your preferred schools. 

Click on the School Money icon above to book your child’s dinners. 

Orders must be placed by:  9am Wednesday 27th September for week commencing 

2nd October 2023.                                                                                              

Please ensure to click PAY on the app to ensure that the meals are sent 

through to us. (all infant school children receive Universal Free School Meals).                                                                                        

The current menu will continue until the October Half Term.                                                                  

Please note that if your child has a meal ordered and they arrive with a packed 

lunch, they will be given the meal and the packed lunch will come home with them. 

This helps to cut down on food wastage.                                                                              

Please ensure that any changes to your child’s meal choices are made by     

Wednesday’s for the following week to ensure that your child is getting their favourite 

choice, we appreciate that children can change their preferences. 

Please ensure that your child does not bring any products 

into school containing nuts, including cereal bars, cakes 

and sandwich fillings etc. This also includes chocolate 

spread as we cannot be sure that it is not Nutella. We have staff 

and children with severe nut allergies. Thank you 

Individual Photographs                                                                                                      

Proofs arrived in school and will be sent home with your child today. 

If you wish to place an order, this is done directly with Horizon    

Photographic, we do not accept orders or cash on their behalf. Please place orders 

by Sunday 1st October to have free delivery to the school. 

School Attendance 

Our school attendance is 97.5%, which is above our school target. We are really 

pleased to have had such as strong start to the term.  

A reminder that term time holidays will be unauthorised and you may be issued with 

a fine.  

https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-primary-school-place
https://www.essex.gov.uk/apply-for-a-junior-school-place
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=logout&version=20190314


Breakfast Club Reminder                                                

Please do not send your child to Breakfast Club 

if they are not booked in.                                                         

If you are in need of occasional adhoc sessions you 

will need to call the office to book and pay for the 

sessions that you need.                                                                  

Please ensure that if you intend to pay for     

sessions with childcare vouchers that plenty of 

time is given before each booking window 

opens so that the funds can clear in time. 

We have an Amazon wish list in school. If you are wanting to contribute something, 

please click Here for our wish list. 

Time off for illness                                                                                                        

Just a reminder that if your child is unwell and unable to attend the school, please 

ensure to let the office know either by telephone or email by 9am on the first day of 

absence. If your child has sickness or diarrhea, they will need to remain off school 

for 48hours from the last instance.  

Stikins                                                                                                                                  

If you are needing name labels for your child’s uniform, water bottles etc we       

recommend Stikins. If you do order from them, please quote our fundraising     

number 1081 as the school will receive a small commission for each order placed.    

PSA Fun Walk                                                                                                                       

Don’t forget that it is our PSA Fundraising Family Fun Walk next Friday after school 

on the Junior field. Please ensure to collect your child from their classroom as you 

normally would on a Friday and then make your way over to the Juniors. All      

sponsor money raised should be paid on School Money. A payment is set up and 

open already. Please note that Dance Club is still on. 

Medical Appointments                                                                                                    

If you are having to take your child out of school for medical or dental                 

appointments, please ensure to provide proof of these appointments to the office. 

This can either be by showing us a hospital letter or text reminder. This can either 

be brought to the office or you can email us a clear screenshot of it. Where        

possible, please book dental appointments out of school hours. 

Borrowed Clothing                                                                                                             
If your child has borrowed clothing from us, please could it be returned to either 
their class teacher or to the office. Many thanks. 

  

https://amzn.eu/cdCb89t

